
John McMillan is the Science Director 
for Trout Unlimited’s Wild Steelhead
Initiative, and previously studied 
salmonids for the US Forest Service, Hoh Indian tribe, Wild Salmon
Center, and with NOAA/NWFSC as part of the Elwha River dam
removal project. His research and monitoring has often focused on
the biology, behavior and ecology of steelhead and rainbow trout,
with a particular interest in the mechanisms influencing why
individual fish adopt particular life history strategies — such as
anadromy and residency – and why such life histories are critical to
the resilience of wild steelhead. 
 
His keynote talk will focus on the Elwha River dam removal project
and the recolonization response of steelhead, Chinook salmon, and
coho salmon, and will include a series of photographs and videos
that illustrate the dramatic changes in river’s environment and their
subsequent effects on fish.
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